ANC6A Community Outreach Committee
May 17, 2010 Minutes

Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Committee members present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Mark Roy, Rose Williams, (no quorum)
Committee members absent: Jean Kohanek, Necothia Bowens, Louis Barbash
Community member  present: Joel Bergner
I. Agenda
1. Motion to adopt agenda. No objections.

II. Report from April & May ANC meetings:
1. Capitol Hill Garden Club grant was approved in April. 

2. Joel Bergner made a presentation regarding a possible mural for H Street at the May meeting. 
III. Presentation by Joel Bergner:
1. Mr. Bergner is an artist seeking to create a mural on the topic of domestic abuse.  He reported that he has a partnership with DASH; he could not remember what the acronym stands for but it is an organization the supports women moving out of abusive relationships.  He has been seeking appropriate locations throughout the City and feels that H Street NE would be a good site for such a mural.  He has made overtures to owners of properties on H Street and has a couple of specific locations in mind.  He believes H Street is an appropriate location because there is a diverse (in many ways) population in the area, there are lots of businesses and foot traffic but not yet a lot of public art on the corridor. He would work with women who have experienced abuse and want their stories told.  The mural would not show violence but would have an uplifting tone and bright colors.  Mr. Bergner described several past efforts including pieces on Global Refugees, Political Asylum and El Salvador.  He did not bring his portfolio with him but did have a business card that includes an image from another mural (El Salvador); it is cheerful and has a decorative quality.
2. The size of the installation would be partially determined by the amount of funding available.  He would need at least $5,000 and would prefer to raise closer to $20,000.  The latter amount would permit the rental of scaffolding which would be needed for a very large work.  He might be able to include youth “apprentices” – but only if he has significant funding.

3. Mr. Bergner pointed out that while he does not need approval since the mural would be done on private property and does not include a commercial message, he would like the community to be informed of his activities and feel included in the discussion.  He asked for suggestions on funding sources.
4. The COC members suggested that he first decide on a location.  If the location is in ANC 6A (at least one possibility is in ANC 6C), we can help him arrange and advertise a public meeting.  We also suggested that he contact the Capitol Hill Community Foundation, Capitol Hill Restoration Society, Capitol Hill Group Ministries, and individual local churches to see if they have funding available – though we did not think that his project was an obvious “fit” for those organization’s funding philosophies.
5. Mr. Bergner will contact the COC at such time as he has need for further community outreach.

IV. The next meeting of the COC will take place Monday, June 21 at 7:30 p.m. at 1235 C St. NE
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
